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Florida Senate Discusses Condo
Law Reforms

Florida lawmakers are exploring further reforms to
condo laws, which were updated after the 2022
Surfside collapse. The laws require milestone
inspections and structural integrity reserve studies
(SIRS) for buildings over 30 years old. The first
deadline for these inspections was December 3],
impacting over 900,000 condos in the state.

Experts at a recent Senate panel highlighted
challenges, including poor maintenance due to
underfunded reserves rather than structural
issues. Tampa-based engineer Matt Kuisle noted a
rise in engineering firms offering reserve studies
but raised concerns about potential conflicts of
interest and exaggerated repair
recommendations.

Senator Jennifer Bradley emphasized that these
problems have been building for years and called
for clearer laws to prevent unnecessary repairs
and ensure better transparency for condo owners
and buyers. Additional discussions are planned to
address these issues in upcoming sessions.
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